

Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY & PUBLIC WORKS

Jim Gray Mayor

Richard Moloney Commissioner

To:

Mayor Jim Gray

Urban County Council

Fron:

Charles H. Martin, P.E., Director

Date:

April 16, 2013

Re:

Requesting authorization to execute an agreement awarding a Class A (Neighborhood) Stormwater Quality Projects Incentive Grant to Brighton Woods Association, Inc., at a total cost not to exceed \$63,828.00.

The grant application of the Brighton Woods Association, Inc. reviewed and recommended by the Water Quality Fees Board at its October 11, 2012 meeting. Funding is provided by revenue from the Water Quality Management Fee and is fully budgeted and available in the Fund 4051 303204 3373 78112. This grant requires a minimum 20% cost share by the grant recipient. The Grant Award Agreement requires the Mayor's signature.

Grant Project Description

This project involves design and construction of improvements to move a 240 linear foot section of Todds Road Tributary by about 15 feet from its current alignment. The existing stream is experiencing severe channel erosion and is encroaching upon a sanitary sewer and residential properties. Natural channel design techniques and vegetative streambank protection shall be utilized in the design to provide for a stable vegetated stream section. The channel resides on five private properties on Barnard Drive (i.e. 3813 to 3829 Barnard Drive). All effected property owners have provided written support for the project. Todds Road Tributary is a FEMA regulated stream, and therefore a detailed floodplain model will be required by FEMA verifying the project as designed and built keeps constant, or reduces, water surface elevations on adjacent properties.

Questions regarding this agreement should be directed to Chris Dent at 859-425-2521.

Attachment

Pc: Richard Moloney, Commissioner, Department of Environmental Quality & Public Works

Ed Gardner, Department of Law

Julie Mantrom, Division of Water Quality Susan Plueger, P.E., Division of Water Quality Christopher Dent, P.E., Division of Water Quality